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Made Whole In Mind, Body & Soul

April 2016 was a good month for Hope Ranch for Women. Lives are slowly being changed for the

better, and given to Christ.

Our Mentoring programs continue to make good progress. We have over twenty fully trained and
functioning Mentors actively meeting with Mentees. We encourage them to communicate at least
weekly, but in practice, most of the Mentors and Mentees communicate far more frequently. In
April we had over 220 hours of structured mentoring, i.e., that is in addition to frequent

communication via telephone conversations and texting.

Our Equine program is also changing lives and demonstrating the freedom of trusting Christ. In April

we had: 1) three group sessions including 12 women, 2) twenty-five individual equine assisted
healing sessions of horses walking with women, and 3) eight private Freedom healing sessions — all
led by the Holy Spirit.

Our residence is furnished and ready for use. We have elected to not open it to residents until we
have one year operating capital in the bank. In order to adequately and compassionately care for
survivors, HR4W must be financially stable. Understandably survivors find it difficult to trust

people or systematic care. The last thing we would want is to do more harm than good by opening

the home too soon, then be forced to ask them to leave because of a temporary funding

shortfall. Thus, the home is physically ready - but not available for residents until additional

funding is raised.




Since the home is fully functional, we will use it for God’s
benefit. Toward that end, we are making it available to Christ centered teams for short term
training and networking events. Until we are ready to provide a secure shelter, we will use the
home for retreats for survivors as well as for survivor leaders and others who are supporting the

abused and exploited.

Thank you for supporting Hope Ranch for Women with your time, money and prayers. We count on
all three. You are an integral part of this Christ-centered ministry as we serve the marginalized and
often voiceless victims while empowering them to overcome their past and move powerfully into

God's beautiful destiny.

Romans 15:13 ”May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that by the

power of the Holy Spirit you may abound in hope.”

With gratitude,
%u M

Roger Hubble

Marketing Director and the Board of Directors

If you would like to donate to Hope Ranch for Women, please click the button below.

Through the ministry of Hope Ranch for Women, we seek to: Have relentless compassion for all,
courageous faith in God, honest transparency, tender vulnerability, eternal hope in Christ, exceptional
care for others, live the transforming power of the Bible, and partnership with like minded individuals and

organizations.

Our mailing address is:

Hope Ranch for Women
P. O. Box 226

Andover, KS 67002
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